





Our Ref: CD/PM/048/Vol 2

11 June 2018

Dear Community Representative

INVITATION TO PUBLIC CONSULTATION - 27 JUNE AT 6.00PM 3G PITCH DEVELOPMENT

Over the last year, Antrim and Newtownabbey Borough Council has been working with Antrim Grammar and Parkhall Integrated College to bring forward proposals for a 3G pitch development. The new pitch will replace the existing shale pitch on the Antrim Grammar site and will be fenced and floodlit to facilitate use throughout the year.

It is intended that the pitch will be used by the schools Monday to Friday up to 5.00pm and until 1pm on Saturdays and thereafter the Council will facilitate bookings in the evenings and at weekends for sports clubs and other bodies.

This scheme represents an investment of almost £1.6 million with £411,091 of funding secured from the EU Peace IV programme, and the remainder provided by the Council through its Capital Development Programme. It is anticipated that a planning application for the scheme will be submitted around the middle of September.

Representatives from the Council, Antrim Grammar and Parkhall Integrated College would like to share with you future details regarding this exciting scheme and invite you to a public consultation event on 27 June 2018 at 6.00 pm in Antrim Grammar School.

Yours sincerely

Yours sincerely

Yours sincerely

Jacqui Dien

Jacqui Dixon, BSC MBA

Chief Executive

Mrs J Lendrum

Tlenden

Principal Principal

Antrim Grammar School

George Beattie

Principal

Parkhall Integrated College